
Cluster of Bordetella Pertussis cases
in Prince of Wales Hospital
The following is issued on behalf of the Hospital Authority:

     The spokesperson for Prince of Wales Hospital made the following
announcement today (March 13):

     Three babies (two male and one female, aged 28 days to 30 days) in a
postnatal ward presented with respiratory symptoms since February 25.
Appropriate viral tests were arranged for the babies and the test results
were positive for Bordetella Pertussis. Two of them have been discharged
while the remaining one is under isolation treatment with stable condition.

     In accordance with prevailing infection control guidelines, the hospital
has performed contact tracing and no new cases were found.

     The hospital infection control team has discussed the matter with the
Centre for Health Protection and the following enhanced infection control
measures have been adopted:
 

Thorough cleaning and disinfection of the cubicle concerned;1.
Enhanced environmental hygiene in the ward; and2.
Carrying out stringent infection control measures, including reminding3.
families of babies and visitors to wear surgical masks and wash hands.

 
     The cases have been reported to the Hospital Authority Head Office and
the Centre for Health Protection for necessary follow-up. The hospital will
continue to closely monitor the condition of patients in the ward.

Hong Kong Customs seizes suspected
heroin (with photo)
     Hong Kong Customs seized about 1.4 kilograms of suspected heroin with an
estimated market value of about $1.1 million at Hong Kong International
Airport on March 11.

     A male passenger and a female passenger arrived in Hong Kong from Kuala
Lumpur, Malaysia, in the afternoon on March 11. During Customs clearance, a
total of four packets of suspected heroin were found inside false
compartments of the shoes worn by them. They were then arrested.

     The 19-year-old man and 16-year-old woman have been jointly charged with
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one count of trafficking in a dangerous drug. They will appear at West
Kowloon Magistrates’ Courts tomorrow (March 14).

     Under the Dangerous Drugs Ordinance, trafficking in a dangerous drug is
a serious offence. The maximum penalty upon conviction is a fine of $5
million and life imprisonment.

  

welters Heritage Galloway cattle
breeding programme
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Blizzard conditions ensue as the naturally insulated heifers patiently await
insemination

March 2018 began with selected heifers from welters® award winning Galloway
cattle herds undergoing artificial insemination (AI ) procedures in readiness
for calving in late Summer.

AI technician performing the delicate insemination process

This breeding programme is an important part of welters® ongoing commitment
to protecting native species and resources in the UK.

The process is carried out by a skilled AI technician to ensure a good
success rate within the herd.



A fully mature Galloway heifer will normally be in estrus or ‘heat’ every
18-24 days and it takes an experienced herdsman to spot when the cow is
displaying heat signals and to plan the AI procedure accordingly.

Timing is crucial as the heifer will begin ovulation towards the end of the
heat cycle, which only provides a short window of 12-18 hours to inseminate.

The procedure is over quickly and is not stressful for the animal

With such a time-critical process, there can be no delays and even sub-zero
temperatures, the worst winter in decades and the coldest March on record
will not prevent the welters® intrepid and dedicated farm staff from
completing this important work.

The farm is looking forward to the new Galloway additions joining the herd
later in the year, ensuring good breeding stock for the future.

 

The post welters Heritage Galloway cattle breeding programme appeared first
on Latest News.

Benoît Cœuré: Bitcoin not the answer
to a cashless society

Next week, Group of 20 policymakers will discuss bitcoin and other
blockchain-based digital tokens. Such cryptocurrencies are poor imitations of
money. Almost nobody prices goods in bitcoin, few use them for payments, and,
as a store of value, they are no better than gambling in a casino.
Policymakers are rightly worried about consumer and investor abuses, as well
as illicit use.

Yet, while bitcoin and its cousins are something of a mirage, they might be
an early sign of change, just as Palm Pilots paved the way for today’s
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smartphones. Cash will not be king forever, even though it still rules in
many parts of the world. New research from the Bank for International
Settlements (BIS) shows non-cash payments have roughly doubled in size, as a
share of GDP, since the turn of the century. Some Nordic countries are
already cutting back on cash. And the iGeneration is more likely to reach for
a payment app than a purse. To their children, banknotes and coins may look
like museum exhibits.

These trends have sparked a discussion about whether central banks should
issue their own digital coinage. A new report on central bank digital
currencies (CBDC), released today by the two committees we chair at the BIS,
sets the scene for this important debate.

What is a CBDC? The answer goes to the heart of money and payments. Today,
banknotes and coins are the only way consumers can access central bank money.
The money in your bank account is actually provided by a commercial bank.
Your bank promises to exchange that money for cash when you go to the ATM.
But when you pay bills online or swipe your credit card, you are using
commercial bank money.

Under the current system, only financial institutions have direct access to
digital central bank money via accounts at their national central bank. A
consumer-oriented CBDC would extend that access to everyone. Although this
might not seem like a big step to digitally-savvy consumers, it could have
far-reaching ramifications for the role of money, the financial system and
the economy.

For example, a CBDC for all would challenge the current model of banks taking
customer deposits and using that money to fund the lending that helps drive
the economy. The consequences for bank business models and financial
stability would need to be carefully parsed.

More fundamentally, do we need a CBDC? Existing payment arrangements – based
on commercial money – are already digitally provided and increasingly
convenient, instantaneous and available 24/7. Nevertheless, if cash
disappeared, there would be a stronger case to consider a CBDC. Otherwise,
the public would be wholly dependent on commercial money, and trust in the
currency, a key public good, would be reliant on the creditworthiness of
commercial entities and on specific payment technologies. However, despite
the growing popularity of electronic payments, the cashless society is not
here yet. Demand for banknotes is still growing in many countries.

If it were to come, a CBDC would have to be as convenient for consumers and
businesses to use as the commercial equivalent. It would have to be hacker-
proof. If we want to stop illegal use, it should not grant the same anonymity
of cash to users. But giving central banks unprecedented amounts of
information about individuals is equally controversial. There is no one-size-
fits-all solution.

In sum, thinking carefully about the future of money is timely in view of new
technologies and increasing use of electronic payments. Still, it is not yet
clear whether CBDCs for consumers and businesses are necessary or desirable.



In other words, the jury is still out, and the answer will clearly differ
country by country.

Away from the public eye, change may also be happening and perhaps sooner.
The BIS report canvasses a second, complementary, model of CBDCs aimed at
financial institutions that would build on the blockchain technologies
underlying bitcoin. Such tokenised forms of digital central bank money could
potentially help streamline many of the cumbersome clearing and settlement
processes that are currently needed to complete securities and foreign
exchange trades. So far, however, central bank experiments with such forms of
CBDCs have not shown conclusive benefits for wholesale payments and beyond,
but technology and design are evolving quickly.

Despite its many faults, bitcoin has put the spotlight on an old failing of
our current system: cross-border retail payments. Such payments not only
permit shoppers to easily buy goods online from overseas, but also allow
foreign workers to send money home, supporting financial inclusion and
development. However, these payment channels are generally much slower, less
transparent and way more expensive than domestic ones. Improvements here are
the best way of rising to the bitcoin challenge.

New board created for the British
Geological Survey

The Natural Environment Research Council (NERC) and British Geological Survey
(BGS) have today announced the membership of the first BGS Board.
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